
John Paul II Collegiate now has a greenhouse to compliment the Community Garden is had built. 
Kudos to Construction teacher, Jeff Kardynal, for mobilizing his team to erect the 16' x 20' structure 
during the beautiful weather we had in early November. The greenhouse is located on the west side 
of the school in the Student Parking lot area. Scaffolding is visible in the interior because there is still 
finishing work to do. Underground power is being connected to supply electricity for fans, heater, 
lights, and water pumps. Interior grow tables and permanent beds will be constructed by students 
during the winter to prepare for startup in spring 2017. 

This amazing project is sponsored by generous grants from Cargill, TD Friends of the Environment, 
DIscovery Co-op, and SIGA. Thank you to all the sponsors. 

 
Here is the picture of the people involved in phase 3 of the construction project. The student's name is Darko Sabo, 

Principal Carlo Hansen and teacher Jeff Kardynal.  


